
Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting, April 14, 2022   Barnes Town Hall & Zoom 

 

Meeting was called to order by Committee Liason from Town Board, Tom Renz, at 9:00 AM. 

Quorum was established.  Members present: Terry Kolberg, Mark Sutton.  Members on Zoom: 

Mark Lybeck, Blair Gagne, Linda Clark. Also present: Loren Bohl, Park Maintenance. 

Public notice was posted on 04/07/2022. 

Motion to approve agenda and to dispense with reading of last meeting and approve as 

written, made by Loren, seconded by Blair. Approved. 

Chairperson position needs to be filled and a motion was made by Terry, seconded by Marc to 

nominate Blair for the position.  Blair stated that he had questions and would meet with Tom 

and Eric of the town Board before our next committee meeting.  Table this vote for the 

chairperson until May meeting.  

Tennis Court Resurfacing.  The higher cost from last years estimate was approved by the town 

board. Warm nights are necessary and the project will most likely be in July.  

Tomahawk Lake Park storage garage was discussed as far as size and getting cost estimates.  

Friends of TLP could raise money and hope that the Town will consider some funds in next 

years budget.  Also discussed was looking into moving the garage that is next to the town hall 

to TLP. 

Windscreens for tennis court could get ordered and ready to put on after the resurfacing. Terry 

is getting updated price and timeline and order them.  

Lines at Basketball court.  There has been discussion before and could easily get stencils 

ordered and painted on. 

LEEP (Lake Ecology Education Program) would like to plant some native plants in an erosion 

area just north of the boat landing at TLP.  This is no cost to the town or this committee- just to 

notify of this project.  

The Gordon-Barnes Garden Club will be working on the area next to the parking at TLP. Planting 

natives, a raingarden, mulch and border posts and would like to notify the town of this.  

Some May agenda items include: Sliding hill (existing and new), storage garage, Brush hog 

purchase, snowshoe trail, plus a walk-thru of both parks by committee members. 

A motion to adjourn made by Terry, seconded by Mark Sutton at 9:38. Meeting adjourned.  

 

Submitted by Terry Kolberg 



 


